
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
U.S. ARMY CRIMINAL INVESTIGATION DIVISION 

U.S. ARMY CRIME RECORDS CENTER 
27130 TELEGRAPH ROAD 

QUANTICO, VA 22134

July 14, 2022 

Mr. Jack A. Whitney 

Tucson, AZ 85732 
ontheline297@gmail.com 

Dear Mr. Whitney: 

     This is in response to your request for release of information from the files of the U.S. 
Army Criminal Investigation Division (USACID), received on July 10, 2022. Your request 
was assigned control number FA22-3651. The enclosed Law Enforcement Report (LER) 
00065-2019-CID446-004489-5H, is responsive to your request. 

     The names of law enforcement personnel, as well as names, social security numbers 
and other personal items of information pertaining to third parties have been withheld. The 
withholding of this information constitutes a partial denial pursuant to Title 5, USC, Section 
552, Exemptions (b)(6), and (b)(7)(C) of the FOIA, because release would violate the 
personal privacy of other individuals mentioned in the report. Moreover, disclosing the 
withheld information would harm an interest protected by these exemptions. 

     This partial denial is made on behalf of the Director, USACID, the Initial Denial 
Authority for USACID records under the FOIA. 

     You have appeal rights concerning this partial denial. If you decide to appeal at this 
time, your appeal must be submitted within 90 days of the date of this letter. In your 
appeal, you must state the basis for your disagreement with the partial denial and you 
should state the justification for its release. Your appeal is made through this Center and 
should be addressed to the Assistant Director, U.S. Army Crime Records Center, 27130 
Telegraph Road, Quantico, Virginia 22134, for forwarding, as appropriate, to the Office of 
the Secretary of the Army, the appellate authority. Please note that your appeal should 
address information denied in this response and cannot be used to make a new request 
for additional or new information. 

     You have the right to seek dispute resolution concerning this release. If you intend to 
do so, you may contact the U.S. Army Criminal Investigation Division, Crime Records 
Center FOIA Public Liaison (Ms. Michelle Kardelis), 
usarmy.belvoir.usacidc.mbx.crcfoiapa@army.mil. Please put "Dispute" in the subject line. 

     You may also seek dispute resolution services by contacting the Office of Government 
Information Services (OGIS) at 877-684-6448 or by emailing OGIS@nara.gov. 
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     Questions regarding this action should be addressed in writing to the address shown 
on the letterhead or via email to james.e.lennier.civ@army.mil. Please reference the 
above control number on any correspondence. 
 
                 Sincerely, 
 
 

James E. Lennier for 
 
Enclosure        Michelle Kardelis 
         Chief, FOIA/PA Division 
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